


massing of the proposal. The proposal would be 6.5 metres in height and would therefore 

result in an undue sense of enclosure with regard to the adjacent residential property. The 

combined effect of the aforementioned factors would result in a sense of overbearing and 

detriment to the experience within the rear rooms at no. 21 Hillsborough Road. This would 

result in undue harm to residential amenity retained at this adjacent property. Development 

which fails to safeguard acceptable living conditions and amenity at adjacent properties is 

contrary to section 12 of the National Planning Policy Framework, Policy BCS21 of the Bristol 

Core Strategy as well as Policies DM2 and DM30 of the Site Allocations and Development 

Management Policies Local Plan as well as guidance found within Supplementary Planning 

Document 2: A Guide for Designing House Alterations and Extensions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


